Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Annual Meeting

Adult Clubhouse
Northstar Swim & Racquet Club

11:00 am

September 5, 2004

The meeting was called to order at 11:00 am by President Reagor. It was announced that a quorum of over 47% of the membership was in place through a combination of homeowners in attendance and proxies held by the Board.

Minutes of the August 31, 2003 Annual Meeting were approved. 

The Board of Directors and management were introduced as follows:



President

Liz Reagor



Vice President
Tony Turinsky



Secretary

Susan Markowitz (excused absent)





Treasurer

Bob Thornton



Director at Large
Mario Alioto (excused absent)



Property Manager
Peter Miller – Camco



Investment Advisor
Wayne Bridges – Smith Barney

President Reagor gave the Chairman’s Report that included the following:

1) Several owners have violated the CC&R’s by adding windows to their units in violation of the Association’s CC&R’s and Architectural Review Committee guidelines. Over the past year the Board has been working with an attorney and the owners to have the units windows changed back to the original configuration. Homeowners who wish to make changes to their units that modify the architectural configuration of their units (i.e., vents, windows, decks) must submit a written request and a plan to the ARC for approval. Work is not to be started until ARC approval is given. 

2) Owners are asked to obey the leash laws and clean up after their pets. 

3) The bear population is growing at Northstar. The Northstar Bear Team is working to educate owners and guests to not feed the bears, eliminate food sources and smells, chain dumpsters, and call Northstar Public Safety when you see a bear.

Mr. Miller presented the Financial Report which included a review of the proposed 2004 budget with a 5% monthly fee increase, the Estimated 10/31/04 Statement of Fund Balances, and the 2004/2005 Replacement Reserve Worksheet. 

It was projected that the Association may have excess income over expenses for fiscal 2004, the following resolution concerning IRS Revenue Ruling 70-604 was moved, seconded, and passed by the membership: 

RESOLUTION REGUARDING INCOME TAX ELECTION

ASPEN GROVE CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION

RE:  Excess Income Applied to Following Year Assessments

WHEREAS the Aspen Grove Condominium Association is duly organized and existing under the laws of the State of California; and,

WHEREAS the members desire that the Association shall act in full accordance with the rules and regulations of the Internal Revenue Service;

NOW, THEREFORE, the members hereby adopt the following resolution by and on behalf of the Aspen Grove Condominium Association;

RESOLVED, that any excess of membership income over membership expenses, for the year ended October 31, 2004 as defined in the IRA Reg. 1.277-1, shall be applied against the subsequent tax year membership assessment for operations or common area replacements, as provided by IRS Rev. Ruling 70-604.

This resolution is adopted and made a part of the minutes of the membership meeting of September 5, 2004.

Mr. Bridges reported on the Association’ replacement reserve fund investments with his firm. The portfolio is comprised of U.S. Treasury Bonds and Certificates of Deposit.  A conservative laddered portfolio has been established with maturities tied to the end of replacement items’ useful lives. No more than $100,000 is invested with any one bank. FDIC insurance is in place with these investments. Investments are held to maturity
Mr. Turinsky reported on the 91-space parking lot constructed by East West Partners adjacent to tower buildings 3133-3144 and 3145-3156.  Homeowners expressed the following comments concerning the parking lot:

1) East West Partners has violated the Memorandum of Understanding by developing the parking lot with its swale, detention pond, and burm within 135 feet of the nearest tower building. 

2) The detention pond may overflow during the rainy season or periods of heavy snow melt.

3) Possible burm failure creates the potential of flooding Aspen Grove land with possible damage to tower buildings’ foundations.

4) Year-round standing water in the detention pond allows mosquito breeding and the possibility of West Nile Virus.

5) The detention pond creates an attractive nuisance with the possibility of children falling in and drowning. 

6) Have insurance liability issues been considered with a potential attractive nuisance on the neighboring property? 

7) Did the developer consider adding a dry well instead of the swale /detention pond for water run off purposes?

8) While the pile of dirt blocking the ski back will be removed prior to ski season, it was requested that wood chips be spread on the ski back in that area prior to the rainy season for erosion control purposes. 

On Saturday September 4th Mr. Turninsky and a group of homeowners met with EWP architect David Tirman regarding the parking lot development. Landscaping and six trees will be added in early October to block the view of the lot from the buildings. On Saturday October 16th Mr. Tirman will be meeting with Mr. Turinsky and interested homeowners to inspect the completed area. The developer has indicated that more trees will be added if needed to block the view. Homeowner Jay Mayhall was thanked for his hard work with the developer in saving trees in and around the parking lot as well as working to reduce the size of the lot.      

Mr. Turinsky reported on the Association’s towing policy. Due to the increasing number of unauthorized vehicles parking in the Aspen Grove lots the Board is aggressively enforcing the Association’s parking policy. This fall several large red TOW ZONE signs with accompanying blue and white parking policy signs will be installed on Silver Strike and Aspen Grove. All large vehicles including boats, trailers, and vehicles larger than ¾ ton pickup trucks will be cited and upon a second violation may be towed. All vehicles not displaying the red / orange Northstar “buzz saw” window sticker or a blue and white Aspen Grove Guest dashboard placard will be cited and upon a second violation may be towed. Owners may contact the Camco office to obtain window stickers and guest placards. It is estimated that manned parking lot kiosks or a card entry gate will eventually be installed at the entrances to Silver Strike and Aspen Grove to keep day skiers out. The membership will be informed of stricter parking policy enforcement in the mid - September budget mailer. 

Mr. Miller gave the summer / fall maintenance report which included the following items:

1) The Camco maintenance crew will be doing grounds cleanup, installation of metal kick plates on the entry deck closet doors and utility rooms doors as test cases at units 3081 and 3119, repair of woodpecker holes on buildings’ siding throughout the property, repair and rebuilding of snow diverting window grates, and repainting of entry doors on an “as needed” basis.

2) Mosher Paving or Robert Sutton Inc. will be doing parking lot and pathway asphalt repairs and crack sealing this fall. 

3) Sierra Paint & Chemical will be staining the siding at units 3001-3051 after Labor Day. Tower buildings trim painting will be completed also. 

4) Clearview Window Cleaning has completed approximately 2/3rds of the exterior window washing. The remaining units (3001-3051) will be done after siding staining is finished this fall. 

Mr. Thornton reported on the dual pane window replacement project. During the past year the window replacement subcommittee received a bid from contractor Doc Gelso for replacement of the single pane windows with dual pane Loewen windows. Information on the Gelso bid amount for the various unit sizes was provided to owners. Nearly 20 owners indicated an interest in window replacement with the bid. A second bid is being sought from another established local contractor. Over the course of the summer the property manager has shown the existing window sizes for replacement to two window companies and a general contractor as part of the bid solicitation process.  While interest in the project has been expressed by two of the three parties, to date none have come forth with a bid. The property manager will continue looking for a quality contractor to provide a second bid for the committee. 

In new business it was requested that the Board provide homeowners with a questionnaire on desired exterior architectural and visual improvements to the Aspen Grove Condominiums. In light of the new village condominiums selling at record high prices owners have expressed interest in upgrading their units to be competitive. It was decided that in the next year the Board would compile a wish list questionnaire and survey the membership. Results will be provided to the membership. The Board will determine the improvements to implement.  

Election of the 2004 / 2005 Board of Directors was held. It was announced that Director Susan Markowitz was not running for reelection. In addition to the four remaining Directors, homeowners Bill Ireton and John Reynolds were nominated for election. Ballots were distributed to the membership, marked, collected, and counted by the Property Manager. The Board opted to vote their proxies in the same percentage as the membership. Elected to the Board of Directors for 2005 / 2006 were Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, John Reynolds, Bob Thornton, and Tony Turinsky. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 1:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Camco

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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